

January 27, 2021

Dear Residents, Family Members and Responsible Parties,

We hope this letter finds you all well and healthy. We are happy to report that our last two testings resulted in no new positive cases among Residents or staff.

We have two Residents who had previously tested positive who are still in their 20 days of isolation and two staff members who had previously tested positive still out in their quarantine period.

We hope to continue the trend of having no positive cases so that we can start planning to slowly lift some of the restrictions.

This Sunday we will be receiving the second dose of the COVID-19 vaccine, and some additional Residents and staff will be receiving their first dose of the vaccine. We are happy to be taking this step in helping to stop the spread of this deadly virus.

The Home remains under quarantine and continues to be closed to visitors. We can help set up FaceTime calls and Zoom meetings with your loved ones. If you would like to set one up, please reply to this e-mail (<a href="mailto:phdevelopment@littlesistersofthepoor.org">phdevelopment@littlesistersofthepoor.org</a>) and provide us with your name, Resident's name and your phone number. We know it is a poor substitute for an actual face-to-face visit with your loved one, but with the number of cases in the community we are trying our best to keep our Residents safe and healthy.

Thank you all for your prayers and for your understanding during this challenging time. May God continue to guide us and to bring healing to our staff, Residents, and Sisters.

Sincerely,

mother Catherine log

President